
Good Afternoon Cunard Families, 

                       We had our first lockdown drill this week. Students were excellent, and we were very 
pleased with how the drill went. We are excited to share we have received several applicants for the 
lunch monitor openings here at Cunard. Over the coming weeks, we will be introducing our new 
monitors as they arrive. This allows some staff to be freed up during lunch to offer other programs, 
so we are excited to announce we will be starting grade 5-6 intramurals on one day, and  grade 7-8 
on another. Please stay tuned for details! Thank you to those parents who have contacted us 
regarding helping out with extra curricular activities. Soccer is underway and cross country is 
beginning. The Gagaball pit is hosting some great games as well, and we are currently in talks with 
HRM over the possibility of placing a second Gagaball pit for our grade 5 and 6 students. Next week 
we will be hosting our Terry Fox Run on Friday September 27th. Please return any permission forms 
that have come home so we can ensure your child is included in this great cause. We will also be 
conducting  our first hold and secure drill with students. During this drill, students are simply asked 
to continue their learning in class while no students are permitted in or out of the classroom until 
the hold and secure is lifted. Students remain at their desks during a hold and secure as teaching 
continues.  

We hope everyone has a great weekend! 

Cunard Admin 

 


